

200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Absentee Shawnee Tribe Attn: Governor John Johnson 2025 S. Gordon Cooper Drive Shawnee, OK 74801

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Alabama Quassarte Tribal Town Attn: Chief Wilson Yargee 2122 Highway 27 Wetumka. OK 74883

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Apache Tribe of Oklahoma Attn: Chairman Durrell Cooper P.O. Box 1330 Anadarko, OK 73005

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Caddo Nation Attn: Chairman Bobby Gonzalez P.O. Box 487 Binger, OK 73009

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Cherokee Nation Attn: Principal Chief Chuck Hoskin, Jr. P.O. Box 948 Tahlequah, OK 74465

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Cheyenne and Arapaho Tribes Attn: Governor Reggie Wassana P.O. Box 38 Concho. OK 73022

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Chickasaw Nation Attn: Governor Bill Anoatubby P.O. Box 1548 Ada, OK 74821

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Choctaw Nation Attn: Chief Gary Batton P.O. Drawer 1210 Durant, OK 74702

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Citizen Potawatomi Nation Attn: Chairman John Barrett 1601 S. Gordon Cooper Drive Shawnee, OK 74801

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Comanche Nation Attn: Chairman Forrest Tahdooahnippah PO Box 908 Lawton. OK 73502

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Delaware Nation Attn: President Deborah Dotson P.O. Box 825 Anadarko, OK 73005

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Delaware Tribe of Indians Attn: Chief Brad KillsCrow 5100 Tuxedo Blvd. Bartlesville, OK 74006-2838

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Eastern Shawnee Tribe Attn: Chief Glenna Wallace P.O. Box 350 Seneca, MO 64865

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Fort Sill Apache Tribe Attn: Chairwoman Jennifer Heminokeky 43187 US Highway 281 Apache, OK 73006

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Iowa Tribe of Oklahoma Attn: Chairman Jake Keyes 335588 East 750 Road Perkins, OK 74059

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Kaw Nation Attn: Chairperson Kimberly Jenkins P.O Box 50 Kaw City, OK 74641

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Kialegee Tribal Town Attn: Mekko Stephanie Yahola P.O. Box 332 Wetumka, OK, 74883

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Kickapoo Tribe of Oklahoma Attn: Chairman Darwin Kaskaske P.O. Box 70 McLoud, OK 74851

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Kiowa Tribe Attn: Chairman Lawrence SpottedBird P.O. Box 369 Carnegie, OK 73015

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Miami Nation Attn: Chief Douglas Lankford P.O. Box 1326 Miami, OK 74355

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Modoc Tribe Attn: Chief Robert Burkybile 22 N. Eight Tribes Trail Miami, OK 74354

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Muscogee Nation Attn: Principal Chief David Hill P.O. Box 580 Okmulgee, OK 74447

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Osage Nation Attn: Principal Chief Geoffrey Standing Bear 627 Grandview Pawhuska, OK 74056

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Otoe-Missouria Tribe Attn: Chairman John Shotton 8151 Highway 177 Red Rock, OK 74651

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Ottawa Tribe Attn: Chief Kalisha Dixon P.O. Box 110 Miami, OK 74355

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Pawnee Nation Attn: President Misty Nuttle P.O. Box 470 Pawnee, OK 74058

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Peoria Tribe of Indians Attn: Chief Craig Harper P.O. Box 1527 Miami. OK 74355

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Ponca Nation Attn: Chairman Oliver Little Cook 20 White Eagle Drive Ponca City, OK 74601

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Quapaw Nation Attn: Chairperson Kathryn Supernaw P.O. Box 765 Quapaw, OK 74363

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Sac and Fox Nation Attn: Chief Randle Carter 920963 State Highway 99 Stroud, OK 74079

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Seminole Nation Attn: Principal Chief Lewis Johnson P.O. Box 1498 Wewoka, OK 74884

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Seneca-Cayuga Nation Attn: Chief Charles Diebold P.O. Box 453220 Grove, Oklahoma 74345-3220

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Shawnee Tribe Attn: Chief Ben Barnes P.O. Box 189 Miami, OK 74355

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Southern Ute Indian Tribe Attn: Chairman Melvin Baker P.O. Box 737 Ignacio, CO 81137

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Thlopthlocco Tribal Town Attn: Mekko Ryan Morrow P.O. Box 188 Okemah, OK 74859

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Tonkawa Tribe Attn: Chairman Russell Martin 1 Rush Buffalo Road Tonkawa, OK 74653

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

United Keetoowah Band of Cherokee Indians Attn: Chief Joe Bunch P.O. Box 746 Tahlequah, OK 74465

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Wichita and Affiliated Tribes Attn: President Terri Parton P.O. Box 729 Anadarko, OK 73005

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.



200 N.E. 21st Street Oklahoma City, OK 73105 www.odot.org

June 12, 2024

Wyandotte Nation Attn: Chief Billy Friend 8 Turtle Drive Wyandotte, OK 74370

Dear Tribal Leader:

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) intends to apply for the Pollinator-Friendly Practices on Roadsides and Highway Rights-of-way Discretionary Grant Program. Our application is titled "Developing Roadside Pollinator Habitat through Selective Herbicide Wiping and Native Seeding."

For over 30 years, ODOT's statewide maintenance crews combined conservation mowing and selective herbicide application to manage our roadways in accordance with an Integrated Roadside Vegetative Management Plan. The goal of the plan is to produce and maintain grasses and pollinator-friendly vegetation, while limiting the spread of invasive weeds.

ODOT's approach includes the use of weed wiper technology, which allows targeted application of herbicides to invasive species such as Johnson grass. Targeted application eliminates overspraying of herbicides that may damage desirable vegetation, including milkweed and other wildflowers. As undesirable vegetation is controlled, and hopefully eradicated, ODOT re-seeds those areas with regionally appropriate pollinator-friendly seed mixes.

However, our deployment of this technology and reseeding of rights of way is constrained by funding. If awarded, this grant would enable ODOT to deploy more pull-behind weed wiper units statewide, purchase seed mixes, and install educational signage.

This work would complement ODOT's continuing efforts to preserve habitat for pollinators, including the monarch butterfly, and would advance our commitment as a signatory to the Nationwide Monarch Butterfly Candidate Conservation Agreement for Energy and Transportation Lands.

Should any activities associated with these activities have the potential to affect historic properties, Tribal Nations will be consulted on those undertakings in accordance with Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act.

If you have any questions or need additional information, feel free to contact me (Rhonda.Fair@odot.ok.gov) or ODOT's Monarch Program Lead Vonceil Harmon (vharmon@odot.org).

Sincerely,

Rhonda S. Fair, Ph.D.